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Class of 2024 Meeting 
There is a junior class meeting scheduled for Thursday, 

August 23rd at 6:00 pm in Mrs. O’Brian’s room. At least one 

parent is needing to attend. Please contact Mrs. O’Brian if 

you have any questions at tobrian@entiatschools.org. 

OPEN HOUSE AND BBQ. DON’T MISS OUT! 
Come join your friends and neighbors at the School Open House on Tuesday, August 30th. The evening begins with a 

BBQ at 4:30pm in the courtyard behind the school. You can buy a cheeseburger with all the fixings, chips, cookies, a can 

of soda and an apple for just $5.00/person or $15.00 for a family. All proceeds go to the  Class of 2023. 

Teachers will be in their classrooms from 4:30 to 6:00pm. Stop by to visit and drop off your student ’s school supplies. No 

more paper forms at the beginning of the 2022-23 school year!  Entiat School District has converted ALL FORMS to 

Final Forms.  You may have received an email from Final Forms to complete these forms.   For those of you who have 

previously used Final Forms for MS/HS Athletics, you do not need to re-register.  Just sign in using the account you 

created last year.   If you are not able to complete these forms on a computer or mobile device, we can assist you during 

our Open House BBQ!   

Acompañan a sus amigos y vecinos en la Casa Abierta de la escuela el martes, 30 de agosto. La noche comienza con 

una comida a las 4:30 en el patio detrás de la escuela. Puede comprar una hamburguesa con sabritas, galletas, una lata 

de soda y una manzana por sólo $5.00/persona o $15.00/familia.  

Los maestros estarán en sus aulas de 4:30 a 6:00. Visítenos y deje los útiles escolares de su estudiante. ¡No más 

formas en papel al comienzo del año escolar 2022-23! El Distrito Escolar de Entiat ha convertido TODOS LAS FORMAS 

en Final Forms. Es posible que haya recibido un correo electrónico de Final Forms para completar estas formas. Para 

los padres que han usado antes Final Forms para Deportes de MS/HS , no necesitan volver a registrarse. Simplemente 

inicie sesión con la cuenta que creó el año pasado. Si no puede completar estas formas en una computadora o 

 

Parent registration 

How do I get started? 

1. Check your email for an ACCOUNT CONFIRMATION 

EMAIL from the FinalForms Mailman. Once received 

and opened, click CONFIRM YOUR ACCOUNT in the 

email text. 

2. Create your new FinalForms password. Next, click 

CONFIRM ACCOUNT. 

 

 

 

 

3. Your account will be confirmed and you will be logged in. 

Class of 2023 meeting for all students Thursday, 

August 18th at 6:00 pm in Ms. Coolidge’s classroom.  

* Class business and Open House BBQ will be the 

topics. 

 

Class of 2023 parent/student/teacher conference -

Tuesday, August 23, Wednesday, August 24th, 

Thursday, August 25th - Ms. Coolidge’s classroom. 

* Parents/students will be contacted! 

Sixth Grade Students 
Conferences will be held August 22nd-

26th.  You will receive a call during the Week 

of August 8th.  We will be going over middle 

school expectations, daily schedules, 

Skyward, and lockers.  For questions email 

Lee Southard at lsouthard@entiatschools.org or Wendi 

Crutcher  at wcrutcher@entiatschools.org.)  

AUG 

22 - 26 

mailto:lsouthard@entiatschools.org
mailto:wcrutcher@entiatschools.org


SUPERINTENDENT’S MESSAGE 

Dear Entiat Families and Community Members, 

I have always felt that the phrase “school’s out for summer” is a misnomer. While it’s true that many staff, students and families 

are getting in much needed vacation time, there is still a lot going on in the school district. Our maintenance crews are working 

hard maintaining the grounds, waxing floors, shampooing carpets and preparing rooms for summer school. This job became a little 

tougher when our school was used for 4 days as a fire camp for the Stayman Flats fire. In spite of some interruptions to the 

summer maintenance, we’re always glad to help out the DNR and Forest Service as they protect our community. I appreciate the 

extra mile our grounds and custodial crew go to have our school ready for the upcoming year. 

Student athletes and coaches are involved in summer athletic camps, open gyms/courts and conditioning activities. The football 

team hosted 5 teams for 3 days on our campus that provided great competition and skill-building. The boys’ basketball team 

traveled to Ilwaco and Port Angeles for team camps. Both the boys’ and girls’ basketball teams and volleyball team have open gyms 

in order for the players to improve their skills. I also see the tennis teams out on the court each Tuesday and Thursday. Speaking of 

tennis courts, ours were just resurfaced to repair some cracks that had developed. These courts are beautiful and in addition to our 

student-athletes, I am happy to see some community members enjoying them as well. 

Starting August 1st, our halls get even busier with the start of summer school and a construction project. We will be converting a 

couple rooms into classrooms as well as converting a space into a counselor’s office. In addition, we will be having the normal 

shuffling of desks, chairs and computers. It will all come together and we will be ready before the start of school on August 31. 

Besides several staff members and secretaries coming in periodically, our district office staff has worked diligently to pay the bills, 

get payroll ready, order and inventory supplies among other things. A big shout out to Irma Verduzco and Diane Grover for their 

hard work during our transition from having a full-time business manager. Taking care of HR and Business Manager duties, 

conducting a budget hearing at our July School Board meeting and getting payroll done are only a few of the things these ladies 

have tackled this summer. 

It seems like the last day of school just happened and yet, the 2022-2023 school year is fast approaching. I officially started July 1 

and have barely had a chance to meet many of the employees in the district, but I am very impressed with all the work that goes 

on when “school’s out for summer,” and I appreciate the people that do the unsung work in order to have a successful start to the 

school year. I am really looking forward to getting to know our staff better and I can’t wait to meet the kids. Until then, enjoy the 

rest of your summer 

 

Sincerely, 

Greg Whitmore 
Superintendent 
“It’s Great to be a Tiger!” 

Dear Entiat Families and Community Members, 

It is hard to believe in a few short weeks we will be wrapping up summer plans and starting our 2022 – 2023 academic year!  Our 

maintenance crew has been incredibly busy preparing our building for the First Day of School on August 31st!  Our grounds and 

classrooms are looking amazing!  Teachers are also filtering in to prepare for each of your student’s return.  

Over the summer, we’ve had many staff members preparing for 2022 – 2023.  They have been hard at work updating Athletic 

Codes, student and staff handbooks, and more!  Our 6-12th grade teams have also been preparing for Back-to-School Conferences 

and Orientations.  If you have a student in MS/HS, you will receive information from your student’s advisor soon to arrange either a 

conference or invite you to their grade-level orientation August 23rd – August 25th.  These meetings will be valuable in preparing a 

successful school year. 

Several teachers have also been involved in the planning of our Summer School Program which looks a bit different this year.  

Students received an invitation to participate in the X-STREAM Summer School Program, August 1st – August 11th, (8:15 am – 2:45 

pm – Monday through Thursday). Due to transportation shortages, we had a limited number of spots on our buses to transport 

students.  This year’s focus is on STEM and will have high levels of reading and math support built-in to give students a boost.  We 

are eager to have students participate in this great program, and want to say, “Thank you!,” to those staff members who have 

dedicated time to ensure this program’s success! 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 



Last Spring, Middle and High School advisors surveyed students about the need for lockers.  A majority of students stated they’d 

like the use of lockers again, however, our previous Bell Schedule did not allow enough time for students to run to the restroom, 

exchange books at their locker, and get to class on time.  Their requests allowed us to revert to the pre-COVID Bell Schedule.  

Students will receive their locker information when they get their schedules at the Back-to-School Conferences and Orientations. 

We also have several exciting changes and new additions to our staff.  Let’s start with the changes. 

Ms. Arras - Ms. Arras will serve as our new K-5 Intervention Specialist.  She will be collaborating with teachers, families, and 

students – working directly with students who need a little extra support in Reading and/or Math.  Ms. Arras is not a stranger to 

the interventionist position, as she previously served at our Middle School and High School level.  We are happy she has decided to 

return to this important position! 

Mrs. James -  Mrs. James will be moving up to second grade!  She and Ms. Johnson have been busy preparing for the new year 

ahead and have lots of exciting learning opportunities planned for our second grade students.  We are thrilled to have Mrs. James 

joining Ms. Johnson at second grade! 

Mrs. Deatherage  - Mrs. Deatherage will also be moving up to fourth grade.  She is looking forward to seeing many of her third 

grade students and joining her fourth grade teaching partner!  Mrs. Deatherage is a wealth of knowledge and will make the fourth 

grade team a dynamic one this year! 

Mrs. Edwards -  Mrs. Edwards will be moving down to fourth grade and joining Mrs. Deatherage.  Mrs. Edwards is no stranger to 

fourth-grade as she has taught this grade-level for Entiat previously.  Mrs. Edwards has a strong background in Highly Capable and 

STEM Programs.  We appreciate having her expertise back at fourth grade. 

Mrs. Tewell - Mrs. Tewell will be moving up as well.  She will return to fifth grade and is excited to have her fourth grade class 

back!  Mrs. Tewell has taught fifth grade previously for us and brings with her a passion for math and science! 

Mr. Edwardson - Mr. Edwardson has accepted the position of fulltime Dean of Students and the District Assessment Coordinator.  

Mr. Edwardson has served as a part-time Dean of Students the last few years, while continuing to teach several history and 

leadership classes.  Mr. E will continue to serve as a Senior Advisor, while taking on his new role. 

Mrs. Sanford - Many of you know Mrs. Mandy Sanford as Miss Southard.  This year she officially returns as Mrs. Sanford and will be 

taking on the teaching role of High School History and Leadership classes.  She has been busy preparing exciting lesson plans for 

her students this Fall!  We are thrilled to have Mrs. Sanford join our High School team! 

Mrs. Southard -  Mrs. Madelinn Southard will be joining Mrs. Morris in our Counseling Department as a Counseling Assistant.   She 

has been busy this summer collaborating with Mrs. Morris and they have great plans for the year!  We are looking forward to 

utilizing Mrs. Southard’s experience in supporting our teachers, students, and community!  Welcome Mrs. Southard to our 

Counseling Department!    

We are thrilled to welcome the following staff to our team: 

Mr. Medina -  Mr. Medina will be the 6-12 Intervention Specialist.  He served in this capacity during the 2021-2022 school year as a 

long-term substitute for Ms. Nelson, who moved from the area.  Mr. Medina will be supporting students in Math and Reading, as 

well as, teaching MS/HS Art and Financial Literacy.  Mr. Medina is eager to get started and will do a wonderful job! 

Mrs. Rider - We are happy to announce Mrs. Summer Rider as one of our first grade teachers.  She has extensive experience in 

early childhood prior to her practicum teaching with Miss Rice last year.  Mrs. Rider is a wealth of knowledge and we couldn’t be 

happier to welcome Mrs. Rider to our first grade team! 

Ms. Mitchell  -That’s right!  Ms. Stacy Mitchell will be joining our first grade team also.  She has served our district in many 

capacities over the years, including paraeducator and bus driver.  Ms. Mitchell taught at the fourth grade level during the 2021 – 

2022 school year while completing her student teaching experience with Mrs. Tewell.  Additionally, Ms. Mitchell brings years of 

experience serving in special programs.  We are thrilled to have Ms. Mitchell join Mrs. Rider on our Entiat team! 

Mrs. Arnold - Mrs. Michelle Arnold joins Entiat as our Special Services Director and Teacher.  She comes to us from Eastmont 

where she served as a Special Education Teacher the last several years.  Mrs. Arnold is thrilled to return to her roots here at Entiat 

and give back to her community.  We look forward to having Mrs. Arnold’s expertise join our staff! 

Ms. Browning  -Ms. Kelsey Browning will be joining the Entiat team as our school nurse.  We are excited to have her join us three 

days a week this year!  Ms. Browning will be shared the other two days with Waterville and Palisades School Districts.  Welcome 

Ms. Browning! 

Meet our amazing new paraprofessionals: Mrs. Cheyenne Holaday, Mrs. Britney Quezada, and Mrs. Laura Mendivil.  Mrs. Holaday 

and Mrs. Quezada will serve in our Special Education and Title I/LAP departments.  Mrs. Mendivil will work in our Bilingual 

Department.  We are very excited to be adding these dynamic individuals and their experience to our team! 

Please continue to have a safe, relaxing summer!  We look forward to seeing you all very soon.  

 

Warm Regards, 

Tracie Husted 

Principal 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE CONTINUES 



ENTIAT SCHOOLS 2022-23 SCHOOL SUPPLY LIST 
Pre-Kinder: 
1 - sets of Crayola 8 ct watercolors 
2 - Pocket Folders with name on the front 
1 - Change of clothes in a large zip-lock 
baggie with name clearly written on the 
baggie. (For accident or spills that occur 
regularly.) 
2 -  10 pks of washable Crayola watercolor 
markers 
2 - Large boxes of individually wrapped 
snacks (No raisins. snacks will be shared with 
the class. Small refrigerator to keep things 
cold.) 
1– Backpack (large enough to folder & 
Papers, ) 
 
 
Kindergarten: 
2 - Pocket Folders (labeled) 
2 - boxes of snacks; 
Boys 1 box gallon sized Ziplock bags  
Girls 1 box pint sized Ziplock bags 
2 pk baby wipes 
 
 
1st Grade: 
1 - Pocket Folder (labeled) 
Labeled water bottle 
1 box gallon size plastic bags 
1 box pint size plastic bags 
Individually wrapped snacks for classroom 

2nd Grade:  
1– Pocket folders labeled 
1 - one and a half inch while 3 ring binder (w/
presentation pocket on the outside) 
1- highlighter 
1 - 1 quart size Ziplock bags 
1 - 1 gallon size Ziplock bags 
1– large pack of prepackaged snack items to 
share (ex. goldfish, animal crackers, etc. - 
Please no raisins) 
 
 
3rd Grade:  
1 - one and a half inch while 3 ring binder 
2 - 3-hole punched pocket folders 
1 - blue pen 
2 - wide rule composition notebooks 
2 - yellow highlighters 
2 - sets of notebook dividers 

 
 

4th Grade: 
2 - 3-hole punched pocket folders 
2 -  highlighter (light colors) 
2 - composition notebooks 
2 - sets of notebook dividers 
1 -  1 Set of skinny markers 
Deodorant 
Water Bottle 
 
 
5th Grade: 
1 - 2 inch 3 ring binder with clear front pocket 
1 -  Set of divider tabs 
2 - 3-hole punched pocket folders 
2 - College composition books  
2 - highlighters (light color) 
1 - Kleenex boxes 
Deodorant 
Water Bottle 

NOTE for parents of elementary students! The school district has coordinated with the classroom teachers in grades 

preK-5 to reduce the amount of school supplies that parents are asked to provide in the fall. Instead, the district will 

purchase these supplies in bulk and help you keep a few more dollars in your pocket! 

All pre-K through 5th grade students need a backpack large 
enough to carry folders and paperwork. No wheels please. 

All supplies other than folders are shared by the class. Please 
do not label with individual names. 

DO NOT SEND pencil toppers shaped erasers, stencils, glitter 
glue, or other similar items. 

4th & 5th Grade Band: 1” binder (any color), 10 clear sleeves, pencil pouch to fit inside binder, 2 pencil, 1 high lighter. (reeds/oil/

grease as needed for instrument) Dress for Performances: Girl black skirt/pants and white top. Boys: Black slacks, white button-up 

shirt & tie. 

P.E.: K-5: water bottle & tennis shoes that tie. 

P.E.: 6th-12th grade: Black gym shorts or sweats, grey or orange shirt, socks and tennis shoes. 

6th, 7th, & 8th: Pencils, pens (black or blue), erasers, 3-ring binder, notebooks paper, highlighter, dividers, pencil pouch, colored 

pencils, glue stick, 6 spiral notebooks, Scientific calculator (TI-34 Multi-View (recommended) or graphing calculator (TI-84 will be 

used in high school). 

Art: Smock (old shirt is fine). 

Band: Pencil pouch to fit inside binder, 2 pencil, 1 high lighter. (reeds/oil/grease as needed for instrument). Dress for Performance: 

Girls: black skirt/pants and white top. Boys: Black slacks, white button-up shirt & tie. 3” inch binder, solid black marching shoes. 

 

High School: Pencils, pens (blue or black), erasers, 3-ring binder, notebook paper, dividers, colored pencils, scissors, glue stick. 

Band: Pencil pouch to fit inside binder, 2 pencil, 1 high lighter. (reeds/oil/grease as needed for instrument). Dress for Performance: 

Girls: black skirt/pants and white top. Boys: Black slacks, white button-up shirt & tie. 3” inch binder, solid black marching shoes. 

Art: Smock (old shirt is fine). 

History: 1.5” or 2” binder to be left in the classroom. 

Math: graphing calculator (TI 83 or TI 84), 2.5” to 3” binder, 500 sheets of 3-hole punched graph paper (4 squares per inch), 2 red 

pens. Compass, protractor, subject dividers, 4 colored pencils (optional). 

Science: Spiral bound notebook or composition notebook, 1.5” 3-ring binder, ruler. 

Spanish: 5 packages of lined paper, small box of #2 pencils, Crayola markers, a highlighter and red pen. 



2022-2023 ENTIAT SCHOOL DISTRICT 

STUDENT/STAFF CALENDAR  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

AUGUST         (1 school days) 
 
 

8/29-30 - All Staff Orientation Day 
8/31 - First Day of School Gr. 1-12 
 
 
 
 

NOVEMBER         (19 school days) 
 
 

11/11 - Veteran’s Day Observed: No School 
11/23 - Early Release  
11/24-25 - Thanksgiving Holiday: No School 
11/28 - End of First Trimester & 2nd Term 
 

FEBRUARY         (18 school days) 
 

2/17-No School-Inclement Weather Day 
2/20 - Presidents’ Day: No School 
 
 
 
 
 

MAY          (21 school days) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5/1 - End of 5th Term 
5/26 - Memorial Weekend: No School 
5/29 - Memorial Day: No School 
 
 

SEPTEMBER       (21 school days) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

9/5 - Labor Day: No School 
9/6 - First Day of School for PreK & Kinder 

 
 
 
 
 

DECEMBER    (12 school days) 

 

12/19-1/3 - Holiday Break: No School 
 
 
 
 

MARCH       (21 school days) 
 
 
 
 
 

3/13 - End of Second Trimester & 4th Term 
3/7-8 - Regular School Day 
               Conferences 3:30 pm - 7:00 pm 
3/9 - No School for All Grades 
               Conferences 8:30 pm - 3:30 pm 
3/10 - No School for All Grades 
 

JUNE        (10 school days) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

6/9 - Last Day for Gr. 12 
6/9 - Graduation  
6/14 - End of Third Trimester & 6th Term  
6/14 - Last Day of School (Early Release) 

OCTOBER        (19 school days) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

10/12 - End of 1st term 
10/25-26 Regular School Day 
               Conferences 3:30 pm - 7:00 pm 
10/27 - No School for All Grades 
               Conferences 8:30 pm - 3:30 pm 
10/28 - No School for All Grades 
 

JANUARY        (19 school days) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1/3 - No School-Inclement Weather Day 
1/4 - Return to School from Break 
1/16 - Martin Luther King Jr Day: No School 
1/26 - End of 3rd Term 
 

APRIL        (15 school days) 

4/4-8 - Spring Break: No School 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JULY         (0 school days) 

 

M T W Th F 
1 2 3 4 5 
8 9 10 11 12 

15 16 17 18 19 
22 23 24 25 26 
29 30 31     

M T W Th F 
  1 2 3 4 
7 8 9 10 11 

14 15 16 17 18 
21 22 23 ER 24 25 
28 29 30     

M T W Th F 
    1 2 3 
6 7 8 9 10 

13 14 15 16 17 
20 21 22 23 24 
27 28       

Key:      Regular School Day:  8:15am-2:45pm 
 

Shaded boxes indicate days of NO SCHOOL            
Half-shaded boxes / ER = Early Release  

176 Student School Days / 180 Teacher Days 
Adopted 02.16.22 
Revised XX.XX.XX  
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      1 2 
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    1 2 3 
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      1 2 
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M T W Th F 
3 4 5 6 7 
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24 25 26 27 28 
31         

M T W Th F 
2 3 4 5 6 
9 10 11 12 13 

16 17 18 19 20 
23 24 25 26 27 
30 31       

M T W Th F 
3 4 5 6 7 

10 11 12 13 14 
17 18 19 20 21 
24 25 26 27 28 

M T W Th F 
3 4 5 6 7 

10 11 12 13 14 
17 18 19 20 21 
24 25 26 27 28 
31         



Entiat School District Summer Meals Info! 
Entiat Schools will be offering Summer Meals for two weeks this summer - info below: 

DATES:  August 1st-11th, 2022   Monday  thru Thursday only 

MEALS SERVED: Breakfast @ 7:45 am - 8:15 am Lunch @ 10:40am - 11:45 am 

LOCATION:  Entiat School Cafeteria at 2650 Entiat Way in Entiat 

 

Meals are available at no charge to any child 18 years of age and younger - Child does not have to 
be enrolled in the school or attending summer school. Call the District Office if you have any questions 
- (509) 784-1800. 

 

In accordance with the law, the Entiat School District does not discriminate based on  ace, color, national origin, sex (including gender 
identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity 
conducted or funded by USDA. If you would like to file a complaint of discrimination , contact the school district office for procedures. 



DISTRITO ESCOLAR DE ENTIAT 

INFORMACION DE COMIDAS DE VERANO! 
La Escuela de Entiat ofrecerá Comidas de Verano durante dos semanas este verano-  

FECHAS:   1 de Agosto - 11 de Agosto, 2022 solo lunes a jueves 

COMIDAS SERVIDOS: desayuno a las 7:45 am - 8:15 am Lonche a las 10:40am - 11:45 am 

LUGAR:   Comedor de la escuela de Entiat 2650 Entiat Way en Entiat 

Las comidas están  disponibles sin costo a cualquier niño/a de 18 anos de edad y menor - el niño/a no 
tiene que estar registrado en la escuela o asistiendo a la esuela de verano. Llame a la Oficina de 
Districto si usted tiene alguna pregunta - 509.784.1800. 

 

De acuerdo con la ley, el Distrito escolar de Entiat no discrimina por motivos de raza, color, origen nacional, sexo (incluida la identidad 
de género y la orientación sexual), discapacidad, edad, o represalia o represalia por actividad anterior de derechos civiles en cualquier 
programa o actividad conducida o financiada por USDA. Si desea hacer una queja por discriminacion, comuniquese con la oficina de 
distrito para procedimientos.  



2022-23 SCHOOL YEAR: MEALS AT SCHOOL WILL REMAIN FREE!  
School breakfast and lunch will be offered daily in the Commons/Cafeteria for all Entiat students. (The 

Grab ‘n Go meals served during our COVID hybrid schedules will no longer be provided.)  

Entiat Schools will operate under a meal program authorized by the USDA that allows ALL students to 

receive school meals FREE through the 2022-23 school year regardless of their income or meal status 

Students will still need to pay for a la carte items and individual milks and can charge these items to 

their school meal accounts.  

Even though USDA has extended free meals for all students for the year, some families will still need to fill out an Application for 

Free or Reduced Meals to help determine district eligibility for other state and federal programs and funding, so we urge you to 

submit the application if you receive one in your child’s Final Forms. (Some students will be automatically coded Free or Reduced 

through the Direct Certification process and will not receive an application in their Final Forms or need to submit one.)  

El desayuno y almuerzo escolar se ofrecerán todos los días en el Cafetería para todos los 

estudiantes de Entiat. (Las comidas para llevar que fueron ofrecidos durante el último año escolar 

ya no están disponibles).  

Las escuelas de Entiat operarán bajo un programa de comidas autorizado por el USDA que permite 

que TODOS los estudiantes reciban comidas escolares GRATIS durante el año escolar 2022-23, sin 

importar sus ingresos o estado de comidas. 

Los estudiantes todavía tendrán que pagar para alimentos adicionales o para leches individuales y 

pueden cargarlos a su cuenta de comidas escolares. 

Aunque el USDA ha extendido las comidas gratuitas para todos los estudiantes durante el año escolar, algunas familias aún 

necesitarán completar una Aplicación de Comidas Gratis o Reducidas para ayudar a establecer el nivel de estatus Gratis/Reducido 

para todo el distrito escolar. El nivel Gratis/Reducido del Distrito se utiliza para determinar la elegibilidad del distrito para otros 

programas y fondos estatales y federales, por lo que le recomendamos que envíe la aplicación si recibe una en el regreso Final 

Forms de su hijo. (Algunos estudiantes se codificarán automáticamente como Gratis o Reducido a través del proceso de 

Certificación Directa y no recibirán una aplicación en su paquete y ni tendrán que enviar una)  

¡AÑO ESCOLAR 2022-23:LAS COMIDAS EN LA ESCUELA PERMANECERÁ GRATIS! 

AUGUST ENTIAT SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1. 

Pizza 

Green Salad 

Pears 

2. 

Macaroni & Cheese 

Dinner Roll 

Strawberries or 

Applesauce 

3. 

Corn Dog 

Baked Beans 

Peaches 

4. 

Super Nachos 

Cabbage Salsa & Red Salsa 

Refried Beans 

Corn 

Applesauce 

5. 

 

NO SCHOOL 

8. 

Chicken Nuggets 

Dinner Roll 

Green Beans 

Peaches 

9. 

Spaghetti 

Dinner Roll 

Mixed Veggies or Peas 

Pears 

10. 

Hot Ham & Cheese on a Bun 

Oven Fries 

Mixed Fruit 

11. 

Chicken Pattie Sandwich 

Tator Tots 

Orange Juice 

12. 

 

NO SCHOOL 

      

 

 

Breakfast Information: 

Breakfast of cereal, fruit and milk is served daily 7:45 –8:10 a.m. 

Muffins, yogurt, cinnamon toast, oatmeal, yogurt, parfait will be served Monday - Friday respectively. 

A choice of plain, strawberry, or chocolate milk is served with each meal. 



There's still time to join the fun at Entiat Public Library! 
Storytime every Wednesday at 11:00 
Family Tie-Dye Event Saturday August 6, 12:30pm-1:30pm  
End of Summer Party and Raffle Drawing Tuesday August 30, 
3:00pm 

 
Entiat Youth Soccer 

is BACK!  

REGISTER NOW  

Ages Pre-K thru 8th Grade  

The season will start the week of September 12th and will run through November 5th. Entiat teams 

will practice in Entiat and play teams from Chelan, Manson, and Pateros. Game locations are to be 

determined. 

Grades 1st – 8th grade will begin games on September 24th and end on November 5th. Games for Pre-

K – Kinder teams will start on October 1st and end on October 9th. 

* * * Registration will close on September 5, 2022. * *  * Volunteers are essential to youth sports 

programs. We will need to have coaches for each team. If you are interested in coaching, please 

contact us as soon as possible. 

The registration fee is $50. With this, your child will receive the membership to play, socks, and a 

jersey.  Please go to https://entiataau.com  to register 

*If this cost is a burden on your family, please contact us about our sponsorship program. Please give 

us a call if you or someone you know is interested in sponsoring a team. For additional questions or if 

you are interested in coaching, please email entiataau@yahoo.com or call Courtney Mitchell at  

509-670-9213 or Michelle Arnold at 509-881-8684.  

CHANGE TO ASB CARDS AND ATHLETIC EVENT TICKET FEES: 
 

The Washington State Legislature passed HB1660 that requires that school districts waive all fees for attendance 

at or participation in any optional, non-credit extracurricular event of cultural, social, recreational, or athletic nature for students 

who are low income.  The law also requires the districts to reduce fees for students’ family members and nonstudents over the age 

of 65 who, by reason of their low income, may be unable to pay the fees to attend these type of events.   The purpose of this law 

was to remove financial obstacles that would potentially prevent students and their families from being able to fully participate in 

extracurricular activities. 

  

The district’s percentage of students who are considered low income is around 65%.  To avoid the complications of operating 

separate systems for selling ASB Cards and Event Tickets to both non-low and low income students and family members, in July the 

Entiat School Board adopted Policy 3510 that eliminated both ASB Card fees and Event Ticket Fees for ALL students and non-

students completely, regardless of income.  Elimination of participation fees (ASB Card Fees) will make it easier financially for ALL 

students to participate in extracurricular activities.  The District hopes that by removing attendance fees (ticket charges) for athletic 

events (high school football, volleyball and basketball; track and tennis and middle school events already do not charge ticket fees), 

attendance and support for these activities from the community at large will increase. 

  

Local enrichment levy funds as well as additional monies generated by Associated Student Body (ASB) fundraising will be used to 

make up for the loss of ASB revenue resulting from no ASB Card and ticket sales. 

FOOD BANK: 
 Aug. 6th & 27th 

 Sept. 10th & 24th 

Open from 9 am to 11 am (CLOSE AT 11 
AM SHARP). EVCS will continue the drive
-thru distribution process. 
 

Other Activities 
 Monday: 10:00 am - 11:00 am Sail (Exercise) Class 

 Tuesday: 10:00 am - 12:00pm Quilting Class & Crafter’s Class 

 Thursday: 10:00 am - 11:00 am Sail (Exercise) Class 
 

If any questions please call 509-888-399. Leave a good contact 
number. EVCS volunteers are in the office from 9:00 am to 1:00 
pm Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday. 

ALL PROGRAMS ARE FREE 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fentiataau.com&c=E,1,AnhXTO36k-L0ukvyK5IhgDjUq1LFjoF1VIvP3iy-qv9xx8xJ27z6ttgi3Gp6DppxLicAA6Z-w9U2exHY7D9yidHvbDYr5QncMcrF9G3gTl_Mu80wmwwWnyetMvrDUg,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fform.jotform.com%2f222064776334154&c=E,1,XG8AQDQoVobRbWei_i9yh0xhWoXRXFOB0eRIzOl3pQv83EzZUURsHt7sqxJLsuAQR4SSlmm3LGuuO6RcGDrY2KzKc0NkYjTlaq71gUyFaGiHvg,,&typo=1
http://yahoo.com/
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Providing students with the necessary 

knowledge, skills, and attitudes to be 

productive and responsible citizens. 


